
Dear Family and Ministry Friends,                                                                                                                   March 2024

Grace Learning Centre
Easter is a very special time of year. It is a time of reflection. It is a time of thankfulness. It is a time to share the goodness
of God. The children greatly enjoyed hearing the Easter lessons in Bible class. They wanted to know why we celebrate
Easter and they listened attentively.

 They loved shouting, “Hosanna! Hosannna! Blessed is He Who comes in the name of the Lord!” 
Christ Arose and Jesus is Risen have become favorite songs. 
The lessons touched their hearts. One boy, not sobbing, not making any noise, just let the tears flow down his face as
he heard about the scourging of Jesus. After class, he came up to me and said, “Ms. Pamela, please keep teaching me
about Jesus!”
Assurance of salvation was made.
And, one little boy placed his trust in Christ!! 
I praise the Lord for dying on the cross for the sins of the whole world. I am glad He is my Savior! He is risen as He said!

If you have been wondering what it means to trust in Christ, please contact me! I’d love to share with you what God did for
us all.

Grace Baptist Church
Larona has been very diligent in her discipleship course. She is a thinker and loves to study. It has been very encouraging
to hear of how she is applying what has been taught to her daily life. She is loving reading her Bible and is ahead in the
Bible reading program she chose to follow. Larona is noticing how the gospel books share similarities and she remains
burdened for her siblings, but is encouraged that one sister has been coming the last few weeks. We are halfway through
the discipleship course and I look forward to her continued growth in the weeks to come.

Oodi Bible Club 
We have had some interesting  times lately at Bible club…lots of cow dung…cars parked under the tree where we meet…
and a sweet elderly lady extending a hand of kindness towards us. I praise the Lord for Mrs. Stella who has graciously
allowed us to meet in front of her house when our meeting area could not be used. She told me this past week, “You are
here each week teaching the children about Jesus. Come, use this space in front of my house.” I am praying for an
opportunity to share the gospel with her.

I continue to enjoy seeing the children working on their Bible verses. They are bringing friends. Please pray for the
salvation of those coming.

Thank you for your faithful prayers and support, 

        Pamela Wieler
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~March in Pictures~

The children at GLC saying goodbye to
Mrs. Rosemary, one of my helpers, for
the term. She and her husband took a

theology course and had to go to
Zimbabwe for their graduation.

So very thankful that one of
my students placed his trust
in Christ this past week! God

is good!
 

Two of my students telling each other 
the Easter story using one of the art projects

from this week!

Pray for Larona as we continue through 
the discipleship course.

Bible club— Kayla always stays so close during Bible club…Mrs. Stella picking up some
trash so our area was clean. Love this space she is letting us use!


